AQUA.

VIA E-FILING
November 15, 2019

Rosemary Chiavetta, Secretary
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission
Commonwealth Keystone Building
400 North Street

Harrisburg, PA 17120

RE:  Act120 Implementation - Lead Service Lines and Damaged
Wastewater Laterals
Docket No. M-2019-3013286

Dear Secretary Chiavetta:

On October 3, 2019, Chairman Gladys Brown Dutrieuille and Commissioner John F.
Coleman, Jr. issued a Joint Motion regarding the Implementation of Act 120 of 2018
(“Act 120”), which included a list of questions directed to utilities and other
stakeholders. The Joint Motion directed Staff to develop additional questions,
convene a stakeholder meeting, and issue a written recommendation to the
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission (“PUC” or the “Commission”) by March 31,
2020. On October 24, 2019 the Bureau of Technical Utility Services (“TUS") issued, via
Secretarial Letter, thirty-four questions in its Directed Questions Set 1to be answered
by stakeholders with responses due on November 22, 2019. The October 24, 2019
letter also established a Work Group meeting on December 19, 2019.

Aqua Pennsylvania, Inc. (“Aqua”) respectfully requests that the Commission extend the
response period for the TUS Directed Questions Set 1 regarding the Implementation of
Act 120 from November 22, 2019 to December 9, 2019. The questions raised by TUS
relate to several different areas of expertise including, operations, engineering,
communications, accounting, legal and rates. An extension of the response period will
allow a more comprehensive response to the TUS Directed Questions Set 1, and,
therefore, will result in a more thorough discussion at the December 19, 2019 Work
Group meeting.
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Thank you for your consideration in this matter.
Sincerely,

Alexander R. Stahl

Regulatory Counsel



